11 December 2007 MFC BOD Meeting 
Present: Bill Beck, Joe Thompson, Kathleen Ryan, Gary Macfarlane, Kenna Eaton (GM), and Chris Caudill.

Absent: Donal Wilkinson, Kimberly Vincent.

Guests:  Derek Johnson, Candace Magnuson, both as observers.  Killburn ??(Kenna or Bill should have his last name, I’m afraid I missed it) arrived 6:20.
Recording: Chris Caudill

Call to order 6:05. Introductions.
6:10 Bill gave an update on the By-laws after his meeting with Kay Keskinen.  Potential issues:  proxy voting unnecessary and cumbersome.  In general, he felt there is nothing that needs emergency attention by the BOD as a whole.  

Bill moved to send by-laws to BPD committee for review and revision and BPD will provide monthly updates on progress.  Joe seconded.
ACTION:  All voted in favor of the motion. 

6:20 Volunteer program:  Discussed forming a working group to discuss the nature and fate of the volunteer program.  

Motion:  Joe motioned to form an ad hoc working group (committee) to examine the nature and fate of the volunteer program that includes 2 Board members, 2 staff members, and 2 members-at-large who could be volunteers.  Kathleen seconded.

Kenna offered volunteer discounts to those on the committee.

ACTION: All voted in favor of the motion.  

Bill and Gary volunteered to serve on the working group.  They will recruit the other members and work will begin in the new year.  Monthly reports will be provided.  Bill volunteered to chair the group.
6:30 Business partner program.  Kathleen motioned to discontinue the business partner program.  Joe seconded. 
Discussion: Kenna gave background to guests.  Gary felt process is important and that it’s important to approach some or all of the business partners to let them know that we feel the program should be discontinued prior to simply disbanding.  BPP is currently frozen. Kenna said that the issue is not burning.
ACTION:  all voted against.
Kathleen motioned that the Membership committee contact some BPP partners to gather information.  

ACTION: all voted in favor.

6:45  Kenna reviewed the Financials.  

Bill motioned to accept financial reports. Joe seconded.

ACTION: all voted in favor.

6:55 Budgets.
Discussion about whether we should budget for a profit or have a ‘break even’ budget.  Kenna requested to keep for another month and submit a revised budget for approval at the next BOD meeting.  No action taken on draft budget.
Discussion of specific budget items/ growth in departments (produce, bakery).  Gary asked if kitchen was getting management heavy. Kenna explained move to two shifts in bakery and need for two managers (who also spend the vast majority of their time baking).
7:30 set next meetings:  2 Jan (Wed), all the rest are Tuesdays:  5 Feb, 4 Mar, 1 Apr, 6 May.  All 6 P.M.

7:35 Kathleen motioned to go to executive session, Chris seconded, all voted in favor.

